Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

February 7, 2017
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Sidney Green, Bernard Rod, Daniel Caplan, Wolfgang Ludwigs, Ron Jennings, Corinne Yourman
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis, Brian Lee
Members of the public present: Keith Anderko

Brian Lee gave the Advisory Committee a presentation on OCP’s CALMS System.

The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the January meeting were approved.
Old Business
Daniel Caplan handed out a second draft of what he was asked to prepare for the website about the class that he teaches.  Edits were discussed.  It was decided that the write-up is acceptable as written, and can be given to OCP for use on its website.  Sidney Green said he looked at FTC’s website about possible events for National Consumer Protection Week.  He noted that it did contain several suggestions, and asked that the Committee review them and get back to everyone by email with their thoughts as to which events they thought would be good for OCP.  Any suggestions should be emailed to Eric Friedman, Tracy Rezvani, and Sharon Margolis, as well.  
New Business
None.
Office Report

OCP staff reported on statistics for the month of January.  Towing cases topped the list of those received, followed by Retail and Home Improvement.  Staff noted that OCP put out another Consumer Compass Alert on five scams.  The Maryland legislative session has begun.  One bill OCP is following involves the designation of “green” parking spaces, which may have an impact on towing in the County.  Another involves providing for no fee security freezes in cases where consumers have been notified of a security breach.  OCP’s latest News Release detailed issues involving candy “donation” boxes, and has received a lot of press.
The meeting adjourned at 9:30 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, March 7, 2017, at 8:30 a.m., at 100 Maryland Avenue, Room 255.
